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Dear County Supervisors,

I am writing to express my support of the grant for Conejo Community Outreach diaper bank and encourage you to
vote in favor it. My husband and I are Thousand Oaks residents and have been supporters of the diaper bank since
their inception. We have personally and proudly donated money, diapers, and wipes to CCO. They are an
outstanding organization and resource for our community.

You likely already know how well CCO serves our county, but here are some important facts to consider:

100% volunteer-run ... all funds support resources for families throughout Ventura County

Provides diapers and wipes to approximately 350 children each month

Provides between 25,000-30,000 diapers (double that in wipes) each month

Quintupled the amount of diapers and support we provide to the community to respond to the surge in need during
COVID, and we have continued to maintain that level of support as a grassroots, local nonprofit

Provided more than 1 million diapers (double in wipes) to families in the last three years

Supported organizations including Safe Passage Youth Foundation, Amigo Baby, CASA, Interface, First Five,
families referred by school districts,Friends of Fieldworkers, PODER Popular, MICOP, and beyond.

Thank you for supporting this grant to help fund Conejo Community Outreach.

Sincerely,
Rachel Richman Gordon

Sent from my iPhone
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